
  

 

 

 

 

A message from Kathy Smith 
This summer, my office is lucky enough to welcome four talented interns. I hope you'll enjoy 

reading about them. If you know any young person who would be interested in an internship 

this fall, please reply to this email, send their resume to me at 

Supervisorsmith@fairfaxcounty.gov, or call 703-814-7100. 
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Rebecca Pierce was born and currently resides in Chantilly, Virginia. She attends Chantilly 

High School. She is a vegetarian, and an advocate for animal welfare. Rebecca’s love for 

animals has led her to volunteer for “A Forever Home”, a dog rescue organization, and has 

given her the passion to pursue veterinary medicine. She aspires to study at either the 

University of California Davis or the Royal Veterinary College of London.   

Gala Loayza resides in Oakton, Virginia and attends Oakton High School. Prior to living in the 

United States, she grew up in La Paz, Bolivia. Gala hopes to pursue her college studies in 

London, where her older sister currently lives. Gala enjoys visiting D.C and playing soccer. 

She is an avid fan of the Uruguayan and Argentinean national soccer teams. 

Matt Wallace has lived all of his life in the Chantilly community. During his time at Chantilly 

High School, Matt had some interest in music; both playing and serving as a leader in the 

Symphonic Winds, Marching Band, Jazz Band, and Indoor Drumline. Matt is currently 

attending the University of Virginia where he plans to major in History and Chinese.  

Ben Press is a recent graduate of James Madison High School and a rising freshman at 

Princeton University. He has been an active leader both at the school and county levels since 

his sophomore year. Ben served as the student representative on the School Board. Outside 

of FCPS, Ben has worked as a student representative with multiple advocacy organizations 

including Real Food for Kids and the Fairfax County Council of PTAs.  

 

 

This week I’m announcing my appointment of Cathy 

Muha to the Fairfax County Commission on Aging. 

Cathy holds a Masters in Clinical Leadership End of 

Life Care from George Washington University. She 

has advocated for patients in Fairfax County Long 

Term Care Facilities and made patient visits on behalf 

of the Heartland Hospice Organization.  Cathy is 

currently an Associate Faculty Member at the 

Georgetown Medical School, facilitating a module for 

first and second year Medical Students in 

Bioethics.  As a long time champion for the rights and 



 

plights of the aged, Cathy will do an excellent job on 

the Commission.  

 

 

WFCM Accepts Backpack Donations 

Summer means not only hot days, fireflies, lemonade... but also backpack time at WFCM! 

WFCM still need 240 backpacks for elementary aged students. Each needs to be a full size 

backpack which will hold a binder. WFCM also need 170 backpacks for high school students. 

Can you help? Backpack donations can be taken to any church holding a drive for WFCM or to 

our Food Pantry, Monday-Friday, 9am - 2pm. WFCM is located at 13888 Metrotech Drive, 

Chantilly, VA. Costco is having a sale on its High Sierra backpack July 7- July 31, on sale for 

$15.99!  

 

 

 

Evenings on the Ellipse 

Every Thursday, Fairfax County will sponsor concerts and wine tastings from Bull Run winery 

at 5:30 p.m. in the Government Center Backyard. 

2016 Evenings on the Ellipse Concert Schedule: 

July 14 – Doc Scantlin & Imperial Palms Orchestra (Big Band) 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/performances/downloads/sesflyers16_eveningsonellipse.pdf


 

July 21 – Incendido (Latin) 

July 28 – Caravan of Thieves (Gypsy Swing)   

August 4 – Leonard, Coleman & Blunt (Motown)  

August 11 – The Sixth Generation (60s Rock) 

August 18 – U.S. Navy Band “Commodores” (Jazz)  

August 25 – Tribute to Simon & Garfunkel by Aztec Two-Step (Folk) 

 

 

 

Rocky is a fun, friendly, and playful dog who is always 

looking for a new adventure! He was surrendered 

because his owners were moving out of the country 

and couldn't take him. They said that he is great with 

kids and other dogs but a little scared around cats. 

He is an energetic dog who is looking for a new family 

who will make sure he gets lots of regular playtime, 

help him polish up on his obedience commands and 

learn new tricks, and will love him forever. 

http://www.petango.com/Adopt/Dog-Terrier-

American-Staffordshire-31802115  
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